






6. Pharmaceutical Benefits Best Practices

Christopher Lee presented the members with a chart outlining the prescription drug affordability

initiatives underway in eight states. He mentioned that several have taken legislative measures to

address the cost of prescription drugs by creating prescription drug affordability boards. He

referenced a March 2022 chart developed by the National Academy for State Health Policy.

He mentioned that he has also been virtually attending the prescription drug affordability board 

meetings for Colorado, Maryland and Oregon and offered to keep the IPPC apprised of their 

developments. 

Chair Garcia opened a discussion on best practices or potential strategies by asserting the need to 

examine the benefits of joining an out of state pool or consortium, reviewing high use and high cost 

drugs used by New Mexicans and determining if negotiating lower drug prices directly with 

pharmaceutical companies is possible. 

The group discussed avenues the IPPC could take in an effort to impact drug prices. Suggestions 

included: reviewing other states' initiatives, joining a pool or consortium, negotiating the price of 

high use drug directly with pharmaceutical companies, creating a drug affordability board in New 

Mexico, evaluating the efficacy of drugs and investigating the practice of de-prescribing. 

There was also a question about the New Mexico Department of Health's application to purchase 

prescription drugs from Canada. Ms. Armijo stated that she would look into that and report back to 

the group. 

7. PUBLIC COMMENT

Ruby Ann Esquibel from the Legislative Finance Committee mentioned that the Governor's

Pharmaceutical Task Force met and is focused on the regulation of pharmacy benefit managers.

8. NEXT STEPS FOR IPPC

The next IPPC meeting will take place on Thursday, November 10th. The IPPC will continue

discussing strategies to control prescription drug costs in New Mexico.

9. ADJOURN

With all business conducted, the Chair called for the meeting to be adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 
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